Downtown Area Citizens Advisory Council Comments to the DDA—March 2, 2011

Last night’s CAC meeting was largely devoted to discussion of Transportation and the work of the Outreach/Panhandling Task Force appointed by the Mayor and Council.

We started with consideration of the latest plans for the new Blake Transit Center. The CAC is pleased with changes that have been made in the improved design with plans for better customer amenities and security, as well in appearance and traffic flow--including a  pedestrian corridor from 4th avenue to Fifth Avenue directly across from the entry to Library Lane and the future entry to the AADL.  We are promised a well-designed, LEED Platinum, top-notch transit location in the downtown--which we hope will be constructed with a foundation permitting future development of air-rights above. 

This is a great location for area planning. We know there are emerging plans to develop a structure on the parking lot behind the federal building. Parking below will be connected to the Fifth Avenue ramp entry to the city underground parking lot across the street.  The Old YMCA lot will one day be developed for mixed use, hopefully residential, and might even be connected on upper floors to the Blake Transit site. As you know, members of the CAC strongly support development of a mixed-use high rise structure and plaza above the city’s new underground parking structure, 

Our hope is that Blake will eventually be a real transit center--not just a bus station, with connections to Greyhound, UM blue buses, a revived Link, and eventually a future Connector that relates not only to the proposed Fuller Road Transit Station, but to the Ann Arbor RR line.  Such plans are not yet included for Blake. We hope to make them happen as we also move ahead with the AATA’s Countywide Transit Master Plan.

The Outreach/Panhandling Task Force has done an excellent job identifying problems and proposing solutions to support people who need help in Ann Arbor, as well as to deal with what is perceived as an increasing city panhandling problem- common to many other cities throughout the nation.  With the slogan “Have a Heart.  Give Smart.” it will attempt to promote giving to agencies that support people who are homeless (panhandlers generally are not) or help those who have substance abuse problems.  At the same time, it will provide information to downtown businesses and to panhandlers themselves to make them better informed about what is and is not permitted in City Solicitation and Loitering Laws.  Business owners will know better what behavior is not permitted and they will be personally empowered to take action and know who to call if help is needed. We want this to be a very sustainable communication system.

We know we have limited police resources, but a lot can be done with simply better enforcement of existing ordinances.  The Task Force, however, is considering adding ordinance limitations on panhandling within 12 feet to include the Ann Arbor District Library, the entrance or exit of public passageways or alleys between Liberty and Washington in the block between Division and State Street and the alley that runs from Maynard to Liberty Street--also at the multiple entryways to Liberty Plaza Park at Liberty and Division. 

The Task Force meets this afternoon and will report to City Council on March 21.

